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Elizabeth Start Selected as the Volunteer of the Year for 
2022 by City Council
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& Updates

City Council recently selected Elizabeth Start as the 2022 Volunteer of the Year. Start has volunteered with the city since 
2016. She first served on the city’s Comprehensive Plan Advisory Committee, which helped shape the plan that will guide 
growth and development in the city for the next 20 years. Start has also been involved with the Linwood Neighborhood 
District Association for many years, becoming the vice chair in 2021 and then chair in 2022. In that role she leads Adopt-
A-Road volunteer events, helps plan the neighborhood’s annual block party, coordinates monthly meetings, and much more. 
Start is currently an active member of the city’s Equity Steering Committee, which began meeting in January 2022. Her 
involvement in the committee was invaluable as it established itself and developed a mission, vision and goals. 

Her volunteerism doesn’t stop at Milwaukie’s city limits. Since 2014, she has shared her expertise with the community about 
reducing, reusing and recycling as a Master Recycler. Start is also a member of the Oregon Recycling Advisory Council 
representing small businesses. She is a board member of the Women’s Foundation of Oregon, an organization that tackles 
some of the most challenging issues facing women, girls, and gender expansive people today. If that wasn’t enough, Start also 
volunteers with ReDeploy, an organization that hires veterans to repair household goods to be donated to other veterans 
who are receiving housing. 

When asked what advice she'd give to someone interested in volunteering, Start said, "The best way to get started is by just 
jumping in! Think about a cause or group you love, find a non-profit that supports them and reach out. Be brave!"

Other nominees for the award included Jamie Berry, Charles Bird, Roy W. Burge, Pam Denham, Terri Geier Brindell, Greg 
Hemer, Heather Hobson, Stephanie Hollingshead, Susanna Pai, Virginia Pai, Wilda Parks and Samantha Swindler. A 
special thanks to each of the nominees for their dedicated volunteer work and to those who nominated them. To learn more 
about the award, contact Jason Wachs at wachsj@milwaukieoregon.gov or 503.786.7568. 
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Those That Influence Us And 
How You Can Influence Them

It may come as a surprise to learn the 
number of government bodies and special 
districts that influence us in Milwaukie. 
Clackamas County is very important 
providing Milwaukie with a wide range 
of services, including elections, criminal 
prosecutions, tax collection, mental health, 
social services, affordable housing, sewers, 
and parks through a special service district. 
This is just a partial list of functions under the 
elected Board of County Commissioners. 

Fire service is provided by a separate Clackamas Fire District 
governed by an elected Board of Directors. Similarly, our schools are 
administered by the North Clackamas School District with their own 
elected School Board.  

Less well known is Metro, which performs regional planning and 
coordination on land use, recycling, landfills, regional parks, and 
public spaces like the zoo and convention and expo centers. Very 
importantly, Metro manages the area’s urban growth boundary, which 
is designed to control urban sprawl to protect farmland and forests. 
Metro is governed by an elected Metro Council.

Because each of these organizations can impact Milwaukie, the city 
maintains close contact with these groups and others. Each city 
councilor is assigned to several of these organizations for coordination 
and to represent the interests of Milwaukie.

However, the residents of Milwaukie play an even more important 
role with these organizations through the election process. National 
and state-wide elections get so much attention that local elections are 
often neglected.  Frequently 20% or more of voters who may vote the 
top of the ballot do not choose candidates at the bottom of the ballot.

We have a special election on May 16, and I would urge all to vote 
the entire ballot. The fire district has a proposed levy for fire and 
emergency services, there are several special district elections, and the 
school board election offers very different choices for the board.

I get it—how can one make an informed choice? Oregon is fortunate to 
have a Voter’s Pamphlet that brings all the candidates and resolutions 
together in one place to help you decide. Some states do not have 
such voter guides, and Oregon’s pamphlet is considered one of the 
most comprehensive. If you can’t locate your pamphlet, visit www.
clackamas.us/elections/may-16-2023-special-district-election.

Make the Voter’s Pamphlet your first stop to vote the entire ballot 
even in midterm and special elections!

Councilor Robert Massey

To offset the carbon emissions produced by the city 
to power its public facilities, it purchases renewable 
energy from Portland General Electric from a 
variety of approved renewable sources. In early 
2020, the city signed up for the new PGE renewable 
product called ‘Green Future Impact’ (GFI) that 
would support the development of Oregon-based 
renewable energy tied to the PGE electrical grid. By 
May 2023, GFI’s first solar facility will be finished 
and online, supplying Milwaukie with 100% Oregon 
solar for city operations. 

By switching renewable energy products to Green 
Future Impact, Milwaukie will save more than $700 
per month, or roughly $8,500 a year. Using carbon-
free electricity for city operations avoids 1,377 metric 
tons of carbon dioxide emissions, about the same 
amount as powering and heating 173 homes for 
more than a year or driving 297 passenger vehicles 
for more than a year. Choosing local solar energy 
supports Oregon’s green economy, makes the grid 
more resilient, and helps the city reach its goal of 
becoming carbon-free from electricity by 2030.

Milwaukie Using 100% 
Oregon Solar Electricity 
for City Operations

With warmer months coming up, improvement 
projects around Milwaukie wil l begin 
construction. To learn more about these 
upcoming improvements, the city's engineering 
team will host a booth at the Creators & 
Curators Market on June 2 from 4 to 7 p.m. at 
Milwaukie Floral and Garden, 3306 SE Lake Rd. 
Projects include:
•	 Washington Street Area Improvements
•	 Ardenwald North Improvements
•	 Meek Street Stormwater (north phase)
•	 Street Slurry Seal

Those who stop by the booth can ask questions 
or learn more about what these projects are 
improving across the city, work hours, potential 
impacts, including traffic delays and closures, 
and more.  

For more information about upcoming projects, 
visit www.milwaukieoregon.gov/projects.

Information About 
Upcoming Construction
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Each year, City Council reads a proclamation in May 
honoring those who served in the armed services of the 
United States. This year, Mayor Lisa Batey will read an 
Armed Forces Day proclamation during the May 16 City 
Council regular session. For meeting information, visit www.
milwaukieoregon.gov/meetings. 

On May 20 from 9 a.m. to 1 p.m., the Milwaukie Police 
Department (MPD) and American Legion Post 180 will host 
the annual Corporal Diffie Veterans Fund pancake breakfast 
fundraiser breakfast. The Corporal Diffie Veterans Fund was 
established through a partnership between the MPD and 
Post 180 in 2019 as a way to provide emergency assistance 
to veterans in-need while they work on obtaining help from 
other sources. 

To learn more about the fund, visit go.rallyup.com/cdvf/
Campaign/Details. For details about the pancake breakfast, 
visit the American Legion Post 180’s Facebook page at 
www.facebook.com/ALPost180MilwaukieOR or visit 
go.rallyup.com/cdvfbreakfast2023/Campaign/Details.

Milwaukie Marks Armed 
Forces Day in May

The city’s finance department recently published two 
important financial documents—the Annual Comprehensive 
Financial Report (ACFR) and the People’s Annual 
Financial Report (PAFR). These documents are the result of 
the financial audit for the fiscal year ending June 30, 2022.

Why are these reports important?
The ACFR is the city’s record of financial status. It is 
published after rigorous testing by outside auditors to 
ensure the city’s finances are managed to generally accepted 
accounting practices (GAAP), and an auditor review of the 
resulting reports. This is a technical document used by banks, 
underwriters, bond rating agencies and bond purchasers to 
measure the City of Milwaukie’s financial stability.

The PAFR provides an overview of city government, goals and 
accomplishments, along with high-level information from the 
ACFR. It is presented in a brief and easily understood format 
for those without a background in finance.

The Government Finance Officer’s 
Association (GFOA) sets best-practice 
standards in financial reporting for the 
ACFR, PAFR and biennium budget 
documents with an awards program 
for agencies that meet or exceed those 
standards. The city has received the 
Excellence in Financial Reporting award 

for the ACFR every year since 2011 and is one of only eight 
government agencies in Oregon to get a triple crown for winning 
the award for all three documents. For more information or 
to view these documents, visit www.milwaukieoregon.gov/
finance/audits. For questions, contact Toby LaFrance, finance 
director, at lafrancet@milwaukieoregon.gov.

City Publishes Award-
Winning Financial Reports

In May, the Neighborhood Hubs project team is focusing on initial zoning code review to identify conflicts between the 
goals and objectives for hubs and the city’s current code; and, initial outreach to property owners, business owners and 
community-based organizations in the identified hub locations.

This early outreach is to help identify property owners, businesses and community organizations who are interested 
in pursuing hub-like activities with a particular focus on underrepresented communities. Since the city is not planning 
to acquire property for the development of hubs, these groups will play a large role in determining how, and if, hubs  
develop over time. The city would like to learn about any future goals for hub development, raise awareness about the 
hubs project, and welcome those participating in future stages of the project. The city is also looking to understand 
how the COVID-19 pandemic affected these groups and how needs may have changed since the pandemic began. 
Additionally, city staff will meet with each of the Neighborhood District Associations in May and June to talk about the 
project. Feedback received from these activities is used to develop strategies that encourage hub development and will 
help set the stage for a larger community events this summer. To learn more about the Neighbourhood Hubs project, 
visit engage.milwaukieoregon.gov/hubs-phase2 or attend one of the meetings or events over the next several months.

Neighborhood Hubs Work in May
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Photo Contest Celebrates 
Dogwood Day
To celebrate Dogwood Day (also 
Milwaukie’s incorporation day) 
on May 21, the city is hosting 
an Instagram photo contest. 
The contest is open to everyone! 
To enter, just snap a photo of a 
Dogwood tree or trees in city limits 
between now and May 12, and post it on Instagram noting the 
location and using #MilwaukieDogwood in the post. Be sure 
the photo is publicly visible, so the volunteer judges can see 
it! Winners are announced during the May 16 City Council 
regular session meeting and will receive Dogwood-themed 
prizes, including a puzzle! 

To mark the 120th anniversary as a city, staff are also 
attempting to track down the locations of about 100 
Dogwood trees that were given out (along with a 
commemorative plaque) and planted around the community 
as part of the centennial celebration in 2003.  If you or 
someone you know received one of these Dogwood trees, or 
know where one may be planted that has a commemorative 
plaque, please let the city recorder’s office know by emailing 
ocr@milwaukieoregon.gov.

May is Historic Preservation Month. In 1973, the National 
Trust of Historic Preservation created the month to 
highlight the importance of preserving places reflecting 
American history and architecture. The Milwaukie Museum 
is celebrating this event on May 16 during the City Council 
regular session meeting. The preservation of historic places 
has a positive impact on communities by strengthening 
neighborhoods and providing a physical link to the past. 
Historic places tell a story about the locations and people 
that helped shape what the community is today.

Milwaukie Museum coordinated an historic home tour in the 
Island Station neighborhood in 2019, and is currently working 
on an historic home inventory list with the State Historic 
Preservation Office. The museum also offers a home history 
program to learn more about your home’s history and past 
owners. If you would like to participate in the historic home 
inventory or learn more about the home history program, 
contact the museum at milwaukiemuseum@gmail.com.

Historic Preservation Month 

The city’s seven Neighborhood 
District Associations (NDAs) hold 
annual elections during their May 
meetings. Everyone is invited to 
participate as a candidate and/
or voting member. Positions 
include chair ,  v ice chair , 
secretary, treasurer and land 
use committee member. NDAs 
may also elect a representative 
for the city’s Public Safety 

Advisory Committee, if the position is open. Community 
members with a passion for a specific topic, such as 
events, communication, parks, art, transportation, etc., 
may also attend to let the current leaders know to find 
other ways to get involved!

For more information about Milwaukie’s NDAs, including 
how grant money is spent, meeting schedules or 
which NDA you live in, visit the “Neighborhoods” tab 
at www.milwaukieoregon.gov. For questions, contact 
Jason Wachs, community engagement coordinator, at 
wachsj@milwaukieoregon.gov or 503.786.7568.

Help Elect Neighborhood 
Leaders in May

The city maintains about 75 
miles of paved road surfaces 
with the goal of extending 
their serviceable life in 
an efficient and fiscally-
responsible manner. With 
that goal in mind, crews 
will clean the cracks in the 

road and apply a sealant to about three miles of residential 
streets over the course of two to three days beginning on 
Monday, May 29. This work is being done in preparation for 
an upcoming slurry seal project—details about this project 
will be included in the June issue of The Pilot newsletter.

During the crack seal work, roads are closed to all foot, bicycle 
and vehicle traffic from 7 a.m. to 5 p.m. Notices about the 
work and closure (typically a doorhanger) will be delivered to 
community members and businesses that may be affected by 
the work at least 36 to 72 hours before it begins. The city will 
also coordinate with the crews to make sure trash, recycling 
and yard debris pick-ups are not interrupted or postponed.  

To stay up-to-date about these projects, including maps for the 
crack seal and slurry seal work, visit www.milwaukieoregon.
gov/engineering/slurry-seal. For questions or concerns, 
contact Chris Benn, project manager, at 503.786.7617 or 
bennc@milwaukieoregon.gov. 

Crack Seal Work on Streets 
Begins in Late May
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Kid & Teen Activities in May 
at the Ledding Library
Spanish Story & Play Time
Saturday  •  May 6,  10:30 AM
Hosted by the Portland Early Learning Project. All ages.  
Hora de cuentos en Español para los niños de todas las 
edades.  Sábado, 6 de mayo a las 10:30. ¡Gratis!  

LEGO Club
Saturday  •  May 6, 2-3:30 PM
Build with LEGO expert Molly, who will provide a 
creative challenge, along with tips & tricks. Ages 5 and 
older. No registration required, but capacity is limited to 
the first 50 attendees.

Sign & Sing 
Tuesday  •  May 9,  10:30 AM
Shira Fogel of Tiny Talkers shares music, movement 
and sign language. For preschoolers ages 2-5. Capacity 
limited to 50 attendees.

Tiny Tinkerers
Monday  •  May 22,  10:30 AM
Explore music, gravity, senses and more with hands-on 
play stations. Ages 1-3. Capacity limited to 50 attendees.

Teen Room Gaming Nights
Tuesdays  •  May 2, 9, 16, 23 & 30, 5:30-7:30 PM
Get your game on with Xbox X and PS5 consoles. Bonus 
game day on Sunday, May 21 from 3-6 p.m.

Teen Drop-In Night
Thursday  •  May 11, 5:30-7 PM
Play ping pong, craft and more with other students in 
grades 6-12. Snacks provided.

Teen Advisory Board
Tuesday  •  May 16, 5 PM
This group of 6-12 graders meets to have a say in library 
programs and collections, develop leadership skills, earn 
volunteer hours and have fun! To join, fill out an application 
at https://go.lincc.org/mitab.

MORE INFOmilwaukieoregon.gov/library

ADULT PROGRAMS
Daylight Book Group
Thursday  •  May 4, 6:30 PM
For questions, contact Christine Mackie at mackiec@
milwaukieoregon.gov.
Poetry Series: Maxine Scates
Wednesday • May 10, 6 PM

Scates is the author of My 
Wilderness and three other 
collections of poetry. She is also 
the co-editor of Holding Our 
Own: The Selected Poems of Ann 
Stanford. Held in the library 
community room, livestreamed on 
the library's YouTube channel. For 

more information, contact Tom Hogan at tomhogan2@
comcast.net.
Quarterly Book Sale
Saturday & Sunday •  May 13-14, 9 AM - 4 PM
The Friends of the Ledding Library offer a variety of 
books, CDs, DVDs, socks, puzzles and more. Sunday is 
$10 a bag day! Ongoing Sunday book sales begin May 21 
from 9 a.m. to 2 p.m. and run through October
Sci-Fantasy Book Club
Saturday  •  May 20, 3:30 PM
To find out what the group is reading or join, contact 
Robert Lanxon at lanxonr@milwaukieoregon.gov.

Join the library for weekly stories, songs & rhymes!

Weekly Library Storytimes

Mon & Tue		  All-Ages Storytime
10:30 AM
Thursdays		  Baby Storytime      

	 10:30 AM		  (0-18 months)
Saturdays    		  Spanish Story

	 10:30 AM		  & Play Time

at the Ledding Library

Friends of the Ledding 
Library Plant Sale

The Friends of the Ledding 
Library host the annual plant 
sale featuring perennials, 
annuals, shrubs, vegetable 
starts, hanging baskets and 
trees. 

The sale is held at Milwaukie 
Floral & Garden (3306 SE 
Lake Rd.) and  scheduled for 
May 13 and 14 (Mother's Day 
Weekend), and Saturday, 
May 20. 

For more information, email leddingfriends.plantsale@
gmail.com or visit leddingfriends.org.
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THE

ISLAND STATION

WED, MAY 17 • 6:30 PM
WWW.MILWAUKIEOREGON.GOV

VICE CHAIR: Charles Bird • charlesbird@juno.com

NEXT MEETING

The Island Station neighborhood extends its gratitude to 
everyone who participated in Earth Day activities last month. 
These efforts to make the neighborhood a greener, healthier 
place to live is commendable. A special thank you to those who 
use native plants for their landscaping and remove invasive 
plants. This commitment beautifies the neighborhood and 
supports the local ecosystem, providing habitat for native 
wildlife and promoting biodiversity.

Everyone is encouraged to actively participate in the 
neighborhood meetings. They are a valuable platform to come 
together as a community, share ideas and discuss a vision for the 
neighborhood's future. Input and ideas are crucial in shaping 
the collective efforts towards creating a sustainable and caring 
community that everyone can be proud of.

Each year in May, all NDA leadership positions are open for 
elections. Everyone who lives or owns a business in the Hector 
Campbell neighborhood is already a member of the NDA—
and every voice counts. There’s no need to apply, no entrance 
fee, no selection process. If you are in the neighborhood, 
you’re a member. Anyone who attends the meeting on May 
10 at Chapel Theatre is eligible to volunteer for any position 
and/or vote on all positions. Current positions include chair, 
vice-chair, secretary, treasurer, land use committee members 
and events chair. Anyone interested in these roles is highly 
encouraged to put their name in for one of them. If there 
are other ways you’d like to get involved, new positions can 
be proposed and created. Currently under consideration is a 
communications chair position. ALL voices and visions are 
welcome as neighbors work together to build community. In-
person and Zoom options are available to attend the meeting. 
For more details, visit www.milwaukieoregon.gov. 

SAVE THE DATE: The annual picnic at the former Hector 
Campbell Elementary School is Sunday, Aug. 13 featuring 
the return of entertainment provided by Glitterfox. Stay 
tuned for more details!

THE

HECTOR CAMPBELL

WED, MAY 10 • 6-8 PM
WWW.MILWAUKIEOREGON.GOV

CHAIR: Corinn DeTorres • corinn@chapeltheatremilwaukie.com

NEXT MEETING

Last month, neighborhood volunteers helped with an Adopt-
a-Road event and are currently meeting monthly to plan a 
Labor Day block party in Furnberg Park on Saturday, Sep. 
2 at 11 a.m. The neighborhood is also helping to get cracks 
in the roads filled, has a public safety advisory committee 
representative and has funding for community events. The 
NDA always loves meeting new neighbors, so attend the 
monthly meetings on the second Thursday of each month! A 
special thanks to Milwaukie Police captains Robbie Graves 
and Ryan Burdick, who have been of tremendous service to 
Milwaukie, in particular to the Linwood NDA, for coming 
to meetings to share honest and informative updates about 
police staffing and crime, and being available by phone or 
email to respond to questions and concerns. 

THE

LINWOOD

THU, MAY 11 • 7 PM
WWW.MILWAUKIEOREGON.GOV

CHAIR: Elizabeth Start • linwoodnda@gmail.com

NEXT MEETING

THE

LEWELLING

			   WED, MAY 10 • 6:30 PM
WWW.MILWAUKIEOREGON.GOV

CHAIR: Camden McKone • lewellingndachair@gmail.com

NEXT MEETING
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THE

HISTORIC MILWAUKIE

MON, MAY 8 • 6:30 PM
WWW.MILWAUKIEOREGON.GOV

SECRETARY: Debbie Liptan • debbieliptan@mac.com

NEXT MEETING

THE

ARDENWALD-JOHNSON CREEK

   MON, MAY 22 • 6:30 PM
WWW.MILWAUKIEOREGON.GOV

CHAIR: Matt Rinker • mattrinker@hotmail.com

NEXT MEETING

THE

LAKE ROAD

WED, MAY 10 • 6:30 PM
WWW.MILWAUKIEOREGON.GOV

CHAIR: Debby Patten• lakeroadndachair@gmail.com

NEXT MEETING

Lake Road has neighborhood officer elections at this month’s 
meeting—please attend! Lake Road is currently in need of a 
secretary. This position does not require more than five hours 
per month and is a great way to support the neighborhood! Of 
course, all positions are available each year for anyone interesting 
in running as long as they are a Lake Road neighbor.

A city planner will attend this month’s meeting to discuss 
the neighborhood hubs project. After the presentation, the 
neighborhood will vote on a grant request and continuing 
discussions about the picnic in August, a bicycle repair station, 
replacing neighborhood signs, and more.  

Meetings are held on the second Wednesday of the month. 
Dinner is provided to help those who might worry about fitting 
the meeting in between work, school, errands, etc. Meetings are 
also held through Zoom—hope to see you there!

On Saturday, May 6 from 9 a.m. to noon, join the Friends of 
Tideman-Johnson Park to remove invasive plants in the park. 
Volunteers will meet at the boardwalk, which is accessible 
from the 37th Avenue entrance or parking lot on Johnson 
Creek Boulevard. Dress for the weather—gloves and tools 
are provided. 

The neighborhood, in partnership with the Milwaukie Parks 
Foundation, is hosting a plant sale on Saturday, May 20 
from 11 a.m. to 5 p.m. at 3012 SE Balfour St. This is the 
final neighborhood fundraiser for Balfour Park. To date, 
$20,000 has been raised towards park development. Plants 
are donated by neighbors, including native grasses, trees, 
shrubs, perennials, annuals, herbs and veggie starts. The park 
construction is expected to begin this fall. For questions or 
more information, contact Lisa at 503.754.1655 or visit www.
ardenwald.org.

May is neighborhood leadership elections month, and 
several positions are open in the Ardenwald neighborhood. 
Matt Rinker, chair, is stepping down—thank you for your 
dedication and hard work! The neighborhood needs more 
folks to help. Current open positions are chair, vice chair, PTO 
liaison to Ardenwald Elementary School, Southeast Uplift 
representative, neighborhood art committee representative, 
and more. For those interested in volunteering, please join 
this month’s meeting.

Thanks to everyone who helped during Earth Day! The 
neighborhood partnered with members of the Rotary Club 
of Milwaukie, Milwaukie Garden Club and Milwaukie Floral 
& Garden to plant native plants in the bump outs on Main 
Street in an effort to transform the downtown area into a 
pollinator pathway. Planting native shrubs and trees help 
provide the best conditions for insects, butterflies and birds 
to move throughout downtown and help beautify the historic 
neighborhood. Thanks to all the businesses that are helping 
with this effort by watering the plants. 

Neil Schulman, executive director of the North Clackamas 
Watersheds Council, spoke at last month’s meeting about the 
history of the original dam, built in 1858, that create Kellogg 
Lake. He spoke about how his organization is working to scan 
the lake bottom, test the sediment and helping with plans 
for the removal of the current dam under SE McLoughlin 
Boulevard in 2026 or 2027. This will open up 15 miles of fish 
passage into the Mt. Scott watershed, and create trails and 
additional access to Milwaukie Bay Park.

May is the time for neighborhood elections. If you’re interested 
in taking on a leadership role, please attend this month's meeting!

FIRST FRIDAYS RETURN IN JUNE
A group of downtown Milwaukie business owners have 
been working for several months to plan the return of 
First Fridays this year from June to October. On the first 
Friday of each month, downtown businesses will host 
art, live music and other entertainment starting at 5 p.m. 
Everyone is welcome to come to Main Street beginning 
June 2 to join in the festivities! For more information, email 
info@firstfridaymilwaukie.com.

CAREFREE SUNDAY CANCELED
Carefree Sunday is canceled for 2023 due to a lack of 
available sponsor funding. Discussions about the future 
of the event are ongoing and updates will be shared at 
www.milwaukieoregon.gov.

Summer Events News
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Get Social
Connect with the city on social media and
stay up-to-date with all the latest news! 

Get The Pilot delivered to your inbox.
Subscribe at milwaukieoregon.gov

CITY EVENTS CALENDAR

STAY UP TO DATE
see the full calendar at

 milwaukieoregon.gov/calendar 
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Read to the Dog (LED) - 
3:30 PM

Linwood NDA - 7 PM

11 12 13
Arts Committee (MCH) 
- 6 PM

Island Station NDA - 
6:30 PM

14 15 16 17

Read to the Dog (LED) - 
3:30 PM

18 19 20

21 22 23 24 25 26 27

30

8

29

C
O

N
TA

C
T

 U
S City Hall

Utility Bills
Municipal Court

Ledding Library
Reference Desk
Renew Materials

Building Inspections
Planning Department
City Recorder's Office
Police Non-Emergency

503.786.7555
503.786.7525
503.786.7543

503.786.7580
503.786.7546
503.659.8634

503.786.7611
503.786.7600
503.786.7515
503.786.7500

5
Library Board - 5:30 PM

Historic Milwaukie NDA - 
6:30 PM

Tideman Johnson Park 
Work Party - 9 AM

Budget Committee - 
5:30 PM

City Council Work Session  
- 4 PM

Teen Advisory Board - 
5 PM

City Council Regular 
Session - 6 PM

City Council Study Session 
- 5:15 PM

Planning Commission - 
6:30 PM

Teen Game Night (LED) - 
5:30 PM

Planning Commission - 
6:30 PM

Hector Campbell NDA - 
6 PM

Lewelling NDA - 6:30 PM

Lake Road NDA - 6:30 PM

Friends of Ledding Library 
Plant Sale (Milwaukie 
Floral) - 10 AM

Ardenwald-Johnson Creek 
Plant Sale - 11 AM

Sci-Fantasy Book 
Club (LED) - 3:30 PM

3 41 2
Friends of Ledding Library 
Plant Sale (Milwaukie 
Floral) - 9 AM

Milwaukie Farmers Market 
(MCH) - 9:30 AM - 2 PM

Ardenwald-Johnson Creek 
NDA - 6:30 PM

Daylight Book Group - 
11 AM

Read to the Dog (LED) - 
3:30 PM

Public Safety Advisory 
Committee - 6 PM

Ledding Book Club (LED) 
- 6:30 PM

Milwaukie Farmers Market 
(MCH) - 9:30 AM - 2 PM

CH • City Hall, 10722 SE Main St.

PSB • Public Safety Bldg., 3200 SE Harrison St.

JCB • Johnson Creek Bldg., 6101 SE Johnson Creek Blvd.

LED • Ledding Library, 10660 SE 21st Ave.

MCC • Milwaukie Community Center, 5440 SE 
Kellogg Creek Dr.

Memorial Day: City Offices 
and Library Closed

City Manager Open Door 
Session (MCH) - 9 AM

City Council Work Session  
- 4 PM

City Council Regular 
Session - 6 PM
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Friends of Ledding Library 
Plant Sale (Milwaukie 
Floral) - 9 AM

Milwaukie Farmers Market 
(MCH) - 9:30 AM - 2 PM

Milwaukie Farmers Market 
(MCH) - 9:30 AM - 2 PM


